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ST. MARY C.S.S. PARENT COUNCIL
WEDNESDAY, October 6, 2021
(Virtual)
	Executive Members
	Name
	Attendance

	Principal
	Susan Duane
	P

	Chair
	Beatrice Povolo
	P

	Secretary
	Shelley McMurter
	P

	Financial Secretary
	Emily Povolo
	P

	Teacher Representative
	Melissa Wilson-Clark
	R

	Parish/Non-Teaching Representative
	Tomy Valookaran
	P

	Parent Representatives

	Parent Representative 
	Adele Sartor
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Keisha Petrolo
	R

	Parent Representative 
	Louella DiFrancesco
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Samantha McLachlan
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Zhora Adatia-McGlashen
	R

	Parent Representative 
	Rizza Andrade
	R


Attendance:  P= Present    Ab = Absent    R = Regrets

Other Attendees:

	Elizabeth Alfarano 
	Paula Ironside

	Francisco D’Sa
	


	CALL TO ORDER 


Meeting Called to Order: 7 pm

Welcome and Introductions:  B. Povolo / S. Duane
Opening Prayer:  T. Valookaran
	ACTIONS TO BE TAKEN


Approval of Minutes:  September 15, 2021 – no changes
Motion to Approve by:   E. Povolo

Seconded by:   L. DiFrancesco 
	REPORTS 


Principal’s Report:  S. Duane
School Events
· School windows are currently being replaced

· Many clubs and activities have been slowly starting up this year including Reach for the Top, junior soccer, woodworking, math contests – seeing a good number of grade 9s signing up for different clubs

· There was an information and workshop attended by the staff on the PA Day where micro aggressions and systemic chatter and the harmful effects they have on people were discussed – Ifarada will be coming into the school later this month to work with the students to discuss similar things and to address concerns students want to address regarding anti-black racism 
Food Drive

· There is a Thanksgiving Food Drive going on this week

· All non-perishable items can be brought into the school

Public Health Nurse

· The Public Health Nurse was in the school yesterday (October 5th) 

· There have not been any positive cases of COVID in the school
· The students are wearing masks but outside they are not social distancing which the public nurse has communicated that this is expected as many students have been vaccinated. The administration is reiterating to the students that they need to follow health and safety protocols, including physical distancing and mask wearing while at school.
· There is hope that as the vaccine roles out for the younger population (elementary students) the rules may loosen up and maybe December-January things may open up more and possibly the school year could go back to a semester system in February – nothing has been confirmed and more information will be shared as decisions are made
Used Book Sale

· Students are looking to hold a used book sale – books will be collected the weeks of November 8th to the 19th and November 29th to December 3rd with the book sale taking place December 9th and 10th 
· Books can be donated to the school for the sale and will be sold for $0.25 to $1.00

· Half of the funds collected will go to the Children’s Wish Foundation and the other half to the school for the purchase of new books

Financial Report:  E. Povolo
· Current balance: $9633.02 - amount carried over from last year of $2793.02 + the student fee $6840
· Last year’s graduating gift of $2000 for the art designed for the walls has been removed from the budget
	NEW BUSINESS


Used Uniform Sale
· Parents have been asking about a used uniform sale
· A number of uniforms were donated by last year’s graduating class
· A Community of Use of Schools form will need to be completed to schedule a night to have the used uniform sale within the school – can be held in the cafetorium – S. Duane will look into this with the assistance of G. Sicchia
· S. Duane will look into getting support for cleaning uniforms before the sale
· Proposed date of November 4th from 5 – 7pm – S. Duane will check the date to ensure no other event has been booked for that evening
· Volunteers will be needed for the preparation and night of the sale

Exams for Q1 & Update on Semester 2 Plans

· We are currently halfway through the first quadmester with mid-term on October 15th
· Parent-Teacher conversations will start for students struggling with classes or parents wishing to speak with teachers regarding their child’s classes

· There will not be any exams at the mid-term or end of the quadmester – culminating tasks will be assigned in place of exams
Traffic Backlog in Back Parking Lot

· There is a lot of congestion in the back-parking lot which is being caused by having traffic using the same entrance and exit, removal of the front for drop off and pick up due to buses being at the front, and student walkway across the front of the driveway into the parking lot area

· There was a proposal to have traffic flow in one way in and one way out to alleviate the congestion but another exit cannot be accommodated in the back
· The school is seeing a lot more traffic as more parents are dropping off and picking up students rather than using the buses

· A proposal was made requesting the student walkway be moved to the far side of the parking lot along the trees so that students would not be crossing in front of the cars coming and going – S. Duane will monitor the walkway/traffic over the next few days but is not sure if the walkway can be moved
Update on Planning for Graduation/Prom 2022

· Until the school has a better understanding of what Semester 2 will look like there will not be a communication regarding graduation/prom
· If it is possible to go back to a graduation/prom the school will plan one – there are tentative holds in place for a venue/graduation date but nothing has been confirmed

EQAO and OSSLT
· Grade 9 EQAOs will be held each term and written by students in the term they are taking math – the first one will be held October 27-28th 

· OSSLT literacy exam will be written by grade 11s November 1-4; grade 10s will write in the spring around late March/early April; and grade 12s have been exempt

Council Meeting Dates for 2021-2022

· Meetings will take place on either the first or second Wednesday of a month

· The following dates have been proposed:

November 17, 2021
December 8, 2021
February 9, 2022
April 6, 2022
May 4, 2022
June 8, 2022
	ADJOURNMENT


Meeting Adjourned:  8:00 pm
Next St. Mary CSS Council Meeting 
Wednesday November 17, 2021 @ 7:00 pm – Virtual Zoom Meeting
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